Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 17 October 2011    
7:00 p.m. 

District Office Board Room 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 17 October 2011, in the district office board room, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford (arrived at 7:01 pm.), Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Ms. Cristina Mathews, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  Dr. Francis Peters was absent and excused from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.    
Others present were:  Ms. Angela Brown (left at 8:21 p.m.), Mr. Colton Hock, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Ms. Mary Sciacchetano (left at 8:21 p.m.), and Mrs. Pam Szilagyi.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
At this time, no one wished to address the board.    
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the minutes of 19 September 2011 regular monthly meeting and the 3 October 2011 special meeting and work session.  Mr. Hummel seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the financial reports for September 2011, and Mr. Hock seconded this motion.  
Mrs. Crawford arrived at this point in the meeting.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the bills payable for 20 September 2011 – 17 October 2011, ranging from check #00030842 – check #00031014, including wire transfers totaling $414,142.26, in the amount of $962,236.72.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Crawford.  
During discussion about the bills, Ms. Mathews requested that the administration provide the board with information on yearly software renewals.  

A roll call vote was taken, and the motion passed unanimously.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Tobin seconded, to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 20 September 2011 – 17 October 2011, ranging from check #00001684 – check #000016883, totaling $70,486.26.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
Dr. Curry reported that the district should consider hiring a long-term sixth-grade learning support teacher for the remainder of the 2011-2012 school year.  Since this would be a newly created position, it could be paid for through the district’s Medical Access funding.  The need for this arose from the large number of sixth-grade learning support students (26 students) the district has this year.  The position would pay $75/day.  It was the general consensus of the board that the administration move forward with this endeavor.  
Dr. Curry also distributed and reviewed data on the district’s 2010-2011 PSSA results.  This information will be made available to the public in the Fall 2011 district newsletter.  During discussion, Mr. Hummel asked if Dr. Curry could provide the board with high school scores from neighboring school districts.  
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT 

Colton Hock reported that Bloomsburg’s Homecoming, held two weeks ago, was very successful.  Student Council donated the funds generated from throughout that week and the dance (which was nearly $1,000) to AGAPE.  There were about 200 Homecoming dresses donated for flood victims, as well.  Student Council is looking to collect school supplies, as well.  This will be advertised in the newspaper.  
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to come before the board at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Final Adoption of Policies 202 & 916 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hummel seconded, to for final adoption Policy 202: Eligibility of Nonresident Students and Policy 916: School Volunteers.  

Mr. Klingerman said that he had no issues with Policy 916, but that he disagreed with Policy 202, which is why he would be voting against the motion.  

A voice vote was then taken, and the motion passed by a vote of six yes votes to two no votes (being Mr. Klingerman and Mr. Tobin).  

Approval of Policies 200 & 201 – First Reading 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve on first reading and schedule for adoption at the 21 November 2011 meeting Policy 200: Enrollment in District and Policy 201: Admission of Beginners/Kindergarteners.  Ms. Mathews requested that Policy 201’s title be changed to “Admission of Beginners and Kindergarteners.”  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Surveillance Systems 

Mr. Hock made the motion to approve the purchase of surveillance systems for Memorial and W.W. Evans elementary schools from Northeastern Auto Tech, at a total cost for both systems of $8,081.12. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, and then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Catastrophic Loss Reassessment 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Crawford, to approve, in regard to applications for catastrophic loss reassessments which may be granted pursuant to 53 Pa.C.S. Section 8815 et seq., according taxpayer refunds.  
Mr. Tobin then made the motion to amend the original motion to read:  approve, in regard to applications for catastrophic loss reassessments which may be granted pursuant to 53 Pa.C.S. Section 8815 et seq., taxpayer refunds.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion to amend the original motion, and the amendment then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

The original motion, now amended, proceeded to pass by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Classified Staff Job Descriptions 

Mrs. Crawford made the motion, which Mr. Tobin seconded, to approve the following job descriptions:  Paraprofessional/Classroom Aide, Personal Care Aide, and Special Education Paraprofessional.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

PERSONNEL 

Approval of Professional Day-to-Day Substitutes 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Ms. Mathews seconded, to approve Dashia Gerao, LuAn Keller, Monica Miron, and Alycia Woodruff as professional day-to-day substitutes, effective 20 September 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Classified Staff 
Ms. Mathews made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve the following individuals as classified staff:  

· Georgiana Church as a Substitute Cafeteria Workers, at a rate of $8.00/hour, effective upon receipt of her tuberculosis test results and Act 34, 114, and 151 clearances; 

· Lori Neff as a Substitute Cafeteria Worker, at a rate of $8.00/hour, effective upon receipt of her tuberculosis test results and Act 34, 114, and 151 clearances; and 

· Susan Adams as a Cook at Memorial Elementary School, at a rate of $8.25/hour and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective upon receipt of her tuberculosis test results and Act 151 Clearance.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Athletic Coach 
Mr. Hock made the motion, which was seconded by Ms. Mathews, to approve Jared Arnold as a Girls’ Grade Seven Basketball Coach for the 2011-2012 season, at Step 1 and a stipend of $1,255.00.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Substitute Bus & Van Drivers 
Mr. Tobin moved to approve Cindy Houser as a substitute van driver for Lone Derr and to approve Charles Grant, Susan Grant, and Joy Kroening as substitute bus drivers for FishingCreek Transportation, effective 18 October 2011.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Classified Staff Transfer 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Ms. Mathews seconded, to approve transferring Susan Tillotson from the position of Substitute Aide to the position of Full-Time Personal Care Aide at W.W. Evans Elementary School, at a an hourly rate of $8.50 and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective 18 October 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Professional Staff 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve Mary Sciacchetano as a Full-Time Learning Support Teacher at Bloomsburg High School, effective 18 October 2011, at Step 1 Masters and an annual pro-rated salary of $37,303.00 and with benefits per the negotiated contract.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
INFORMATION
It was announced that the following items would appear on the next work session agenda: Board Meeting Schedule 2012, Reorganization Meeting, Update on Fall Sports at Bloomsburg University, Five-Year Technology Plan (to appear on a work session agenda over the next few months), and Budget.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session would be held on Monday, 7 November 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. at Memorial Elementary School, and that the next regular monthly meeting would be held on Monday, 21 November 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room.  

Mrs. Crawford noted that the Berwick Area School District had been very gracious in letting Bloomsburg High School host its band competition at Crispin Field on 16 October 2011.  Dr. Curry said he would send a thank you letter to Superintendent Wayne Brookhart on the board’s behalf.  

ADJOURNMENT
At 8:32 p.m., Mr. Hock made the motion to adjourn the regular monthly meeting and move into executive session for the purpose of discussing real estate matters.  Ms. Mathews seconded this motion.  An affirmative voice vote was then taken, with a vote of seven yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Tobin).  
EXECUTIVE SESSION
An executive session was held from 8:32 – 9:10 p.m. for the purpose of discussing real estate matters.  The executive session ended at 9:10 p.m., after a motion by Mr. Hock, a second by Mr. Hummel, and a unanimous voice vote.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

